
Colorado Works Change Coming:

New First-Level Sanction Amount

Who: All Individuals Who Participate in Colorado Works Workforce Development

What: New First-Level Sanction Amount

Starting in June 2023, the Colorado Works (CW) Workforce Development (WD) first-level sanction

amount will change from a 25% reduction in the Basic Cash Assistance (BCA) grant to $1.00.

Second and third-level sanction amounts and percentages will remain the same, and a

fourth-level sanction will result in a case closure for one month.

First

Sanction: $1 ➧ Second

Sanction: 25%➧
Third

Sanction:

25% ➧
Fourth

Sanction:

Case Closure

Sanction

Level

Penalty

Period

OLD Benefit

Reduction

NEW Benefit

Reduction

First-level One month 25% $1.00

Second-level One month 25% 25%

Third-level One month 25% 25%

Fourth-level Case closure 100% 100%

Note: It is important to urge clients to engage in the program regardless of the sanction level

or benefit reduction.



Colorado Works Change Coming:

New First-Level Sanction Amount (continued)

Why: House Bill 22-1259

On June 3, 2022 the Colorado State Legislature passed House Bill 2022-1259 (HB 22-1259), also

known as the Temporary Assistance to Needy Families bill. This act made several changes to

the Colorado Works program, including reducing first-level sanctions to $1.00.

How: Look for the following changes in Colorado Benefits Management System:

● Wrap-Up Screen

The Wrap-Up screen will display a difference in the reduction amounts.

● Notice of Action

A new notice of action letter and reason code will be triggered for cases with a first-level sanction.

Note:

● These changes only apply to the CW program and will not impact other high-level program

areas.

● The CW Re-engagement process and flow remain the same.

When: These changes will go into effect June 1, 2023.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vNYDQCS7p2c8vj37oZHC1O89INFVFq-F/view?usp=share_link
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1C0zuf1gfYDNjkgE_VkrucHPcXrtI_-R00wk_2HWOTus/edit#heading=h.lmvmxo7tdox9

